
Langtree Parish Council                                                                                                      

Minutes of meeting held on 13th April 2017                                                                                                                   

At 7.30 p.m. at Langtree Parish Hall 

Members present    Cllrs Attridge [Chairman] , Bond,  French , Glover, Ley, , Mitchell, Tucker and Hurley [TDC] 

Apologies                 from Cllrs Edworthy and Coles. 

Minutes of last meeting   Read and agreed nem con. 

Matters arising.  The Berry Cross caravan problem is with /TDC, but as yet no planning application has been 

submitted. There has as yet been no response from TDC Planning regarding a properly submitted scheme 

concerning the affordable housing project adjacent to the Parish Hall. 

Police   Nil this month 

Finance  All S137 Grants have been paid. The end of year accounts are now with Dillon Accountancy, and this 

will be the last year Mr Scott will audit our accounts due to his retirement. EOY balance was £7027.87. 

TDC   Cllr Hurley informed the council that two TDC Councillors had died . TDC has conducted a peer review and   

TDC will discuss the executive summary in May. Riverbank House has new facilities aimed towards it becoming a 

single site function for TDC business, with completion envisaged for October 2017                                                                        

LPC  was asked to consider the provision of a night landing site in the Parish. Once completed, the recreational 

facility will provide more than adequate space for one. The set up costs are approximately £5000, and LPC would 

be asked to provide 50% of that sum.  Cllr Hurley stated he would ask the Shebbear representative to speak to LPC. 

Planning   Nil this month 

Items at Chairman’s discretion 

Cllr Mitchell commented upon parking, particularly on the pavement, and parking problems in The Crescent. It is 

currently a problem with no immediate solution. Cllr French stated that FOLP would be holding a party on the 

playing field sometime in June, exact date yet to be decided. 

No further business, meeting closed at 8.10 p.m.    

Agenda for 11th May 

Members present and apologies 

Last minutes and matters arising 

Police 

TDC 

Finance 

Planning  applications 0379 Kitchen extn, ,0383 det house and gge  & 0302, photo voltaic solar panels 

Correspondence    Latch Lane, & Allotment Water supply 

                                      


